
Erie County Water Authority   . 
 295 Main Street ● Room 350 ● Buffalo, NY 14203-2494 

716-849-8484 ● Fax 716-849-8463
           Office of the Secretary 

September 11, 2025 

Jerome D. Schad, Chair 
Peggy A. LaGree, Vice Chair 
Michele M. Iannello, Treasurer 
Erie County Water Authority 
295 Main Street, Room 350 
Buffalo, New York 14203 

Dear Commissioners, 

It is with a heavy heart that I tender my resignation and announce my retirement from the Erie 
County Water Authority effective September 27, 2025.  My last day will be September 26, 2025. 

It has been my honor to work with and assist the outstanding staff of professionals for the past 
eleven years. 

Lastly, I would like to thank you, the Board of Commissioners.  Your tireless efforts on behalf of 
the organization are truly a benefit to this community.  I appreciate the support you have given 
me! 

I wish everyone the best of luck for the future. 

Sincerely, 

Terrence D. McCracken 
Secretary to the Authority 

C-18


